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SAINT JOHN the EVANGELIST 

St. John the Evangelist is a Roman Catholic Eucharistic community faithful to the values and traditions of the Church. 
We strive to live our faith every day, to embrace stewardship, and to be nurtured by continuous Christian Formation. 
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SCHOOL  
Mary Laidlaw-Otto, Principal 

www.sje.k12.wi.us 
414-321-8540 (office)  |  414-321-4450 (fax) 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Austin Rahill, Director 

414-321-8922 
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PASTOR:  Very Rev. Michael F. Merkt 

Steven F. Pemper, Deacon  

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday:  4:30pm 
Sunday:  8:30 & 10:30am 
 

Confessions 
Friday & Saturday:  8:30am 
First Saturday:  3:30 to 4:00pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
First Saturday after the 4:30pm Mass. 
 

Devotions after Daily Mass 
Monday through Saturday - Rosary  
Tuesday - St. Anthony  
Saturday - Mother of Perpetual Help 
 

Baptism 
Third Sunday at 11:45am. Please call the parish 
office to schedule.  PRE-BAPTISMAL CLASS is  
required for parents with the first child.  
 

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  
Use entrance along the south side of the church. 
 

Marriage 
Contact the parish office at least 6 months 
before intended date of marriage. 
 

RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Adults interested in Baptism, Communion, and/or 
Confirmation are asked to contact the Religious 
Education office. 
 

Parish Membership 
Families & single adults (over 18) are asked to visit 
the parish office to register. 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday:  8:00am to 5:00pm 
Friday:  8:00am to 12:00pm 
Closed on Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays 
 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
Call the parish office to arrange for Confession 
& Communion. 
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The Epiphany 
of the Lord 

 
 
 
 

MONDAY, JANUARY 7  (SAINT RAYMOND OF PENAFORT, PRIEST) 
 8:00 am †Ray Freiberg - Mary Cay 
 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 8  (CHRISTMAS WEEKDAY) 
 7:30 am Intention of Fr. Michael - Bill & Laura Lee 
  Intention of Kathy Knaack - Judy Tylenda 
 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 9  (CHRISTMAS WEEKDAY) 
 8:00 am †John Goebel - Will Waszak 
 
THURSDAY, JANUARY 10  (CHRISTMAS WEEKDAY) 
 7:30 am Intention of Valerie Rasberry - Family 
 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 11  (CHRISTMAS WEEKDAY) 
 8:00 am Intention of Fr. Michael Goodavish - Bill & Laura Lee 
 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 12  (CHRISTMAS WEEKDAY) 
 8:00 am †Ruth Cunningham - Kathy 
  
 4:30 pm †Mary Beth Mose and Deceased Bayer Family 
   Members - Patricia Bayer 
  †Richard Rosynek - Pat & Ken Krueger 
  †Audrey Glembin - Carol Donzelli 
  
SUNDAY, JANUARY 13  (THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD) 
 8:30 am For the Members of St. John’s Parish 
 
 10:30 am †Ed Prokop - Family 
  (Adult Choir) 
 
 
 
 
Readings for the week of January 6, 2019 
Monday: 1 Jn 3:22—4:6/Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a [8ab]/Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
Tuesday:  1 Jn 4:7-10/Ps 72:1-2, 3-4, 7-8 [cf. 11]/Mk 6:34-44 
Wednesday:  1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13 [cf. 11]/Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Ps 72:1-2, 14 and 15bc, 17 [cf. 11]/Lk 4:14-
  22a 
Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12a]/Lk 5:12-16 
Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 149:1-2, 3-4, 5 and 6a and 9b [cf. 4a]/Jn 
  3:22-30 
Next Sunday: Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ps 104:1b-2, 3-4, 24-25, 27-28, 29-30 [1]/Ti 
  2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
©LPi 

Epiphany - Magi Jesus Continues to be Revealed 
   As we continue our Christmas celebration, I would 
like to again say a word of thanks to the many parish-
ioners who helped prepare Christmas.  I thank Karen 
Schulteis and Loretta Lisowski who work with the 
choirs.  They are both very creative and hard working.  Our Christmas concert was 
beautiful.  Also, I thank the many people involved in setting up, singing, playing and 
taking down for the concert. 
 

   The church decorators did an outstanding job.  Two of the decorators purchased 
all the ingredients and made the beautiful Christmas Wreath which hangs in the 
sanctuary.  This year we had extra hands that made all the work come together 
smoothly and timely. 
 

   I thank each of the liturgical ministries involved in Christmas such as the: aco-
lytes, lectors, ushers, and extraordinary ministers, who made great efforts to ac-
commodate the extra Masses and Mass times. 
 

   Once again this Christmas we were able to hand out 1,000 books and 1,000 
candy canes.  These gifts were made possible this year by six families, five who 
donated the books and one couple who, for the past four years, has purchased the 
candy canes.  One woman from Christian Women wraps each of the books - one 
box at a time.  Already, I have heard many compliments on the books and generos-
ity.  We hope to do it again next Christmas. 
 

   A gracious thank you to those who donated to the Christmas flowers fund.  In 
addition to the Christmas decorations, we asked extra donations to improve the 
audio and visual components of the church. 
 

   About $7,000 of the $50,000 have been collected or promised thus far.  In addi-
tion to this, the Holy Name Society donated $3,700 for the new receivers and four 
new microphones.  Over the holidays, we have been tweaking the new receivers 
and microphones.  A big thank you to two of our cantors, John Schindhelm and 
Chris Schulteis who have expertise with sound systems and equipment and have 
put in many hours making adjustments to the new equipment.   
 

   These thank you's come because of the giving and sharing of time, talent and 
treasure of many parishioners.  May all we do, be for the Greater Honor and Glory 
of God. 
 

   Finally, I thank all of our parishioners who support St. John’s Parish in many and 
varied ways throughout the year.  Particularly thank you for your life of prayer and 
faithfulness to the sacraments in these holy days of Christmas and ever more so 
throughout the entire year. 
 

   There is still much to be done.  There was a message on my answering machine 
after New Year’s Day morning Mass.  It reflected my observations during the New 
Year Masses.  The message was this:  “Where are the youth?”  May we continue 
to bring Christ to our youth and continue to invite them to Mass.  Pray, Pray, Pray 
and carry Christ wherever you go in this New Year.  May each of us strive to be 
good examples and authentic witnesses of Christ. 
 
A reminder to support the school by partaking in the School Gala:  Small Plates Big 

Hearts.  It takes place in the school gym this coming February 2nd.  Contact the 
school, parish office or check the parish website on obtaining tickets. 

       Fr. Michael 

 

This Week’s Sanctuary Candle & 
Tabernacle Candles are lit for 

  

†Ruth Cunningham 
 

To reserve candles, visit the parish 
office.  Cost: $3/candle. 

Clear glass candle 
holders and 5-day 

inserts for home use 
are available for 
purchase in the 

parish office.  The 
cost is $3.00/each. 

Bulletin Deadline is Monday at Noon. 
You may email your item to rectory@stjohns-grfd.org 

Mass Intentions 

Jesus, you are the Good Shepherd.  You know each of 
us and you call us by name to serve in faith.  Help us 
to respond generously to your voice.  Give courage 
and guidance to those you call to the priesthood and 
diaconate, to religious life and lay ministry, so they 
may respond wholeheartedly and serve devotedly.  
We ask this through Christ our Lord.  Amen 

 

Please pray especially for: 
Fr. John & Deacon Nicholas Baumgardner (Sons of Dennis & Mary Baumgardner) 
Sr. Mary Coffelt (Daughter of †Ralph & †Mary Coffelt) 
Sr. Maria Cabrini Gerszewski (Granddaughter of Judy Gerszewski) 
Sr. Jan Gregorcich (Daughter of †Martin & †Matilda  Gregorcich) 
Br. MJ Groark OFM CAP (Son of Michael & Anna Marie Groark) 
Deacon Steve Pemper 
Samuel Schulz (Grandson of Don & Mary Ann Kanter) 
Sr. Mary Frances Werner (Daughter of Wellward & Gertrude Werner) 
Sr. M. Thérèse Wycklendt (Granddaughter of Frank & Barbara Rekowski) 

WeWe

Fr. John & Deacon NiNi
Sr. Mary Coffeltlt  (Dauau
Sr. Maria Cabrini GeGe
Sr. Jan Gregorcich (D
Br MJ Groark OFM M 
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   Thank you to all who supported our second annual Home and School Cookie Walk on December 15th and 16th.  This event was a 
huge success – we sold nearly 140 lbs. of cookies.  We raised more than $1,100.  This is about 40 lbs. and $300 more than last year – 
money which will be put to good use purchasing new Reading and Language Arts textbooks for our students.  Whether you donated 
cookies or stopped by to purchase a pound or two, we are grateful to you. 
 

   We are planning our annual Catholic Schools Week Open House on Saturday, January 26th, from 3:00 – 4:30 PM.  Have you consid-
ered our parish school for your children?  Our parish school participates in both the Wisconsin and the Milwaukee Parental Choice 

programs, ensuring that all children have access to an exemplary Catholic education.   I invite you to stop by and see what we have to offer for your 
child.  I guarantee you will be glad you took the time to get to know us! 
     Wishing you every blessing in 2019, Mary Laidlaw Otto, Principal 

Pizza Sale - JANUARY 5TH & 6TH - Orders taken after all Weekend Masses.  Pick-up will be February 9th from 3-6pm in the gym. 
Cousins Subs  (7495 W Layton Ave, Greenfield) - Thursday, January 24th - ALL DAY - Portion of sales this day goes directly to our school. 

DON’T FORGET!  SCRIP GIFT CARDS ARE AVAILABLE FOR COUSINS.  What a great way to increase the monies received from this event! 
 

Small Plates… Big Hearts… An Evening at St. John’s  |  6th Annual School Fundraiser  |  Saturday, February 2nd  |  5:30pm in the gym 
A $25 ticket includes food from a variety of restaurants (Joey Girard’s - Double B’s BBQ - Red Onion Café - That’s Amore), music, online & silent auction, cash bar 

Proceeds will go toward the School’s Angel Fund (Aid families w/tuition assistance), School’s Technology Fund, and more!!  Mark your calendar and join us! 
 

Come and Check Us Out!!  Our School’s Open House will be held on Saturday, January 26th from 3:00 to 4:30pm. 
Our staff, students and parents make this a wonderful place to grow in faith, knowledge and community.  New families are especially encouraged to visit.  

Come and see what our school has to offer! 

Spo 

School 
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In Memory of 
†Michael Radocha, †Helen & Frank Kurek, †Larry Smitham & Family, †Rose & Henry Kasper & Family, †Emily & George Flannick & 
Family, †John Dermody, †Matt & Clara Heinen, †Helen & Orv Dermody, †Jim Heinen, †Rosie Cortenbach, †Susie Hastings, †Mario 
Crivello, †Jerry Hoernke, †Cinda Wobst, †Norbert & Audrey Schuetz, †Rita & Gayle Kontowicz, †Frank & Gertrude Hoffman, †Jerome 
& Joan O’Neil, †Donald McNew, †Lorraine A.Benjamin, Deceased Family Members & Friends, †Mr. & Mrs. William P. Welch & 
William Welch, Jr., †Sylvia & †Alice Chojnacki, †Dale Tanberg, †Julius Weitzer Family, †John Fretschel, †Becky Delonay, †Esther 
Brahm, †Charles Rausch, †Frank Marciniak &Eric Lindberg, Deceased Watkins, Wold, Wennerscheidt & Hinkel Family Members, 
†Ferdinand & Mary Lidiecki, †Allan & Virginia Kolasinski, †Joseph & Ruth Ellenbecker, †Oscar & Selma Lintner, Anthony & Grace 
Budish, †Mary Budish, †Ray Freiberg, †Irene Wesolowski, †Hedy Rabiega, †Thomas Newman, †Wilhelm, †Rosa Hagmayer, †Marcia 
Alberti, Nick Alberti, Poor Souls in Purgatory, †Carol Meyer, †Justin L. Nowak, Mike Westerdahl, †Carol Zuehlke, †Ruth Busalacchi, 
†Walter Musial, Jeff Musial, Don Walczak, Carol Evensen, †John Rebro, †Robert Oszewski, †Kristen Grall, †Joseph Peyovich, Daniel E 
Gerardo Fernandez, †Leonard, †Linda & †Duane, †Barbara M. Feuling, †Clarence Neuburg Family, †Vernon Belter Family, †Martin 
Simcic, †Theresa Pucko, †Carol Zuehlke, †Helen Zuehlke-Walsch, Deceased Berner & Wierzbinski Family Members, †Linda Raymonds, 
†Tom & Carol Kruswicki, †Gene Klann, †Carol Draba, †Delores, †Ervin and Mildred Oster, †John A. Wetter, †Helen Riffel, Deceased 
Magenheim Family Members, †Alice, Sig & Noel Tylenda, †Florence Kendziorski, Deceased Nestler & Schreiner Family Members, 
†Leroy & Theresa Grissmeyer, †Ed & Bea Block, †Alex & Josephine Radke, †Stanley Wierzchowski, Sr., †John Michalski, Deceased 
Colburn & Wojcieszak Families, †Ann & Herman Sirianni, †Giuseppe Alioto, †Matteo & Rosa Cefalu, †Antonino & Margherita Alioto, 
†John Hildenbrand, †Deceased Verdeyen &Baumgardner Family Members, †Casey & Mary Strzyzewski, †Stanley & Blanche 
                Skorupinski, †Otto & Alice Wendler, †Frank & Harold Wendler, †Wilton & June Surprise, †Edward Konkel, †Virgil C. 
 Risberg, †My Mother & Father, †Bob, †Marie & Charles Cotter, †Mildred Bundy Waters, †Ronald Nowak, †Sylvester & Mary    
                   Kempski, †Edward & Phyllis Nowak, †Charles Cunningham, †Ruth Cunningham, †Stell Keinrath, †Alex Malecki, †Ed 
                          Bregant, †Vincent Sterle, †Isabelle Sterle, †Stephan Kazirod, †Mildred Kazirod, †Elaine Peterson, †Earle Peterson,  
                                                        †Raymond Rebro, Deceased Janezic & Hebrar Family Members, †Ralph & Mici Coffelt, †Madaline &                    
                                                                                       Clarence Lisowski, †Antonia Cimrmancic, †Joseph Cimrmancic, †Rogert W. Schmidt, 
     †Grandma Helen Riffle, †James Vrzal, †Mayme Vrzal, †Joe Sokol, †Bea Sokol, †Mia Adam 

 

                                                                                     In Honor of 
                                    Family, the Priests and Seminarians of the Milwaukee Archdiocese, 
                                                                        Sophie Musial, Michael Kanter 

THANK YOU to everyone who generously donated toward this year’s 
Christmas flowers that beautifully adorn our altar.  The following names 

are the intentions for which some of the donations were given. 

PERPETUAL ADORATION OPEN HOUR 
 

SATURDAY:  2:00 TO 3:00AM 
 

Call Kay at 414-763-1250 to volunteer. 

IN OUR CHURCH, ON THE FEAST OF EPIPHANY, WE WRITE INITIALS OVER THE DOORWAY.  WHAT DOES THIS STAND FOR?   
   Epiphany, like Christmas, is celebrated in various ways by different nationalities and cultures. The customs and traditions surrounding these days give 
them a distinct feel and meaning. 
 

   In many Slavic traditions, Epiphany is observed by marking the year on the mantle of the entrance to a room or house. In the center are the initials of the traditional 
names of the three wise men: Caspar, Melchior, and Balthasar. The purpose is to ask God's blessing on the home, marking it as though the Wise Men had come and 
found therein the Christ Child. It reminds us of the marking of the doorways in Egypt with the blood of the lamb so that the angel of death would pass over. God's bless-
ing comes to each home as a source of protection and grace. 
 

   In some places, Epiphany is celebrated much like a mini-Christmas. Gifts are exchanged in memory of the gifts of the Wise Men and special meals are prepared. In 
any event, the manifestation of Christ as the Light of the World is a time to seek God's blessing and rejoice in the gift of Jesus to us and to all the world. 


